BUSBY PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT WIILIAMWOOD HIGH SCHOOL ON TUESDAYY 8TH OCTOBER 2013

______________________________________________________________

	Attendees:
	Mandy Meechan (MM)
	Chairperson

	
	Pauline Taylor (PT)
	Vice Chairperson

	
	Robert Allan (RA)
	Secretary

	
	Neil Morrison (NM)
	Treasurer

	
	Richard Hardy (RH)
	Acting Head Teacher

	
	Lorna Aitken (LA)
	Principal Teacher

	
	Lesley Green (LG)
	Committee Member

	
	Derek Clark (DC)
	Committee Member

	
	Stuart Nicklin (SN)
	Committee Member


	Apologies:
	Ishay Carmon
	Parent

	
	Marion McColl

Tina McLennan

Lesley Dunn

George Loudon
	Parent

Parent

Parent

Committee Member


	Item
	Minutes


	Action

	1.
	Welcome and Introductions


	

	
	MM opened the meeting and welcomed the parents attending the meeting.

	

	2.
	Apologies


	

	
	As noted above


	

	3.
	Election of New Committee Members

	

	
	A total 9 members are required under the constitution. Proposed committee members are GL, SN, DC and LG made by MM and seconded by NM.


	

	4.
	Minutes of last meeting


	

	
	Minutes of the previous were issue prior to the meeting. No comments or changes were received and the minutes were accepted as correct. 

	

	5.
	Events


	

	
	Dates for the Parent Council meeting have been booked and are:-
Wednesday 15th January 2014

Thursday 18th March 2014
Tuesday 3rd June 2014

Events for this year have been agreed:-

Halloween Disco – 30th October 2013
Ladies Night – 29th November 2013

Christmas Fayre – 1st December 2013

Spring Disco – 27th February 2014
Martahon Event – 18thMay 2014

Summer Disco – 11th June 2014
Summer Fun Day – 22nd June 2014
All events have been booked with the school.
Ishay has booked the track for the Marathon. He is to get quotes for the T-Shirts and investigate a sponsor for the event.

RA to arrange parent meeting to organise events teams. 

Summer Fun Day Inflatable provide has been contacted to check date. DC proposed getting Mearns Castle Golf Academy to attend.

Renewal of SPTC insurance is in hand.


	IC
RA

RA/DC

MM

	6.
	Treasurer’s Report


	

	
	NM stated no change to the monies received. Some outstanding invoice for buses, recorders, etc had been paid.
The statement of account is available to parents on request. 

Bank form has been misplaced if it cannot be found NM to source a new one to allow new signature to be added.

	NM

	6.
	Playing Field – Update

	

	
	RH to arrange meeting ERC to discuss playing field. GL and RA will attend. Funding award it due to expire at the end of the year and possibility of extension to be looked at with ERC. DC keen to get involved and has offer advice and contacts if needed. 
	RH/GL/RA/DC


	7.
	Charity Status – Update

	

	
	Submission has been made to OSCR for Charity Status. RA awaiting response.
	RA



	8.
	Head Teacher‘s Report


	RH

	
	Staffing – Miss Mackie had replaced Miss Brady to support the management of the school during Sharon’s absence. Miss Brady was offered a full time position outwith East Renfrewshire. We thank her for the hard work she showed to Busby during her time here and wish her all the best for the future. Mrs Guy will be leaving us at the start of November to commence her maternity leave. We are looking to get a replacement to continue the support for learning work that Mrs Guy has been undertaking, which is funded up until Christmas.

After the October break until the end of March we have an additional 10 hours of pupil support time. We are currently seeking a member of staff to fill this position.

School Handbook – in line with the legal requirements this is currently being reviewed. I would like to ask if members of the parent council would look through the draft to see if there is anything additional they feel should go into the document.

Outdoor classroom – the application for planning permission has now gone in at an additional cost of £250 for the drawings and £350 for the application itself. We also need to repair the climbing frame in the junior playground at a cost of £750. We are also looking to get the bench repaired or removed from the junior playground.

Fundraising – successful dress as a character day £458 and the Skipathon will take place after the October break.

During October we are going to have our first Finance Week – all the classes will have a focus on financial education during the course of the week and the work undertaking will be shared with the school during an assembly on Friday. There are already visitors coming in to speak to classes and if any parents would like to come in to speak about finance and their work please let Miss Taylor know. There will be further opportunities later on in the session to share the work in Maths with parents as this will also form part of the Science/STEM week in March.

We are looking forward to the P2 led Autumn Assembly on Thursday. There will be a collection in aid of the Prince and Princess of Wales trust. The choir will not be singing at Silverburn this year, but all being well will perform at the Clarkston BID Xmas Event and at the local residential homes.


	

	10.
	Questions for the School


	

	
	No questions were received.
	

	11.
	AOCB


	

	
	No other matters were raised.
	

	
	
	

	12.
	Next Meeting


	

	
	Next Parent council meeting at 7.00pm on the 15th January 2014 at Williamwood High School.
A meeting to discuss events will be arrange in a fortnight to be held at the White Cart.
	RA


